Friends of the Theatre Royal

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Saturday 27 July 2019
Attendance

There were 30 members present as per the register.

In attendance: Philip Bernays 

1.
Apologies for Absence


Ruth Barber, Paula Mitchell, Eve Purvis, Pat Roxborough and Gillian Wingfield.
2.
Minutes of the Extraordinary General Meeting and the Annual General Meeting held on 28 July 2018

Acceptance of the minutes of last year’s Extraordinary and Annual General Meetings were proposed by Ken Turley and seconded by Clive Freemantle.
3.
Chair’s Report

Pam Clarke reported that it is her job to review our year and it is fair to say we have had our highs and lows.


Our saddest moment occurred in December when Jim Ainslie lost his battle with cancer.  Jim was not only a valued committee member and Past Chairman, but he was a personal friend to many of us.  Jim is much missed and in his memory we donated £100 to the Tynemouth RNLI, a charity very close to his heart.


In October we also learned of the death of John Havis, who many of you will remember for his wonderful singing at our Christmas events.


On a more positive note I am delighted so many of you have supported our events. 


In the year to 31 March 2019 these have included:

· Our regular Inside Views which began with The Band in April 2018 up to Saturday Night Fever in March 2019.  Every one was interesting in its own way but my two highlights would be Rachel Lumberg from The Band, and The Calendar Girls Anna-Jane Casey, Fern Britton and Denise Welsh.

· Our patron, Sir Matthew Bourne, joined us at a sell-out lunch in April 2018 and we are currently planning further events with both Matthew and Jill Halfpenny. 

· Our Teatime Talk speakers, Philip Bernays and Professor John Derry, provided us with excellent insights into the Theatre Royal, but from very different angles. 

· Other events included the Christmas Lunch at Northern Counties, two Medieval Walks around Newcastle, a Shakespeare’s Birthday celebration, the ever popular visit to Alderman Fenwick’s House, and, of course, the annual visit to Scarborough” 

There was a spike in Friends numbers last year, largely due to many wanting early booking for Les Mis and our membership currently stands at 5819.

Joan Abela, who was elected as a committee member at the last AGM sadly had to resign in the New Year due to family commitments.  She felt she could not give the time needed.

Also in May we said farewell to Ashley Earnshaw who moved on to pastures new.  Ashley was a great help to us all over several years.  Although we do miss Ashley his replacement as Friends Co-ordinator, Paula Mitchell, has slipped into the role effortlessly and helps in many ways.  We are lucky to have such an able person filling the shoes.

As you all know there is a lot of work behind the scenes to organise all our activities so as is customary, I’d like to take this opportunity to publicly thank my fellow committee members;

· Yvonne, our Treasurer, Scarborough and local walks organiser 

· June, our Secretary without whom today wouldn’t have happened and for keeping us straight

· Karin, our chief raffle organiser and who ensures the visiting companies get their fruit baskets when they arrive.  It is always appreciated.

· Gillian, who keeps Matchams Numbers in order.  It is only £12 a year and a monthly prize of £100 is given out, with the balance being used to help the Theatre.

· Clive, Christine, Carol, Sue, Eve, Ruth, Maggie and Mark who support many of our events and assist with the raffles etc, as well as being valuable committee members.


Last but not least, special thanks to the Theatre Management and, in particular, to Philip Bernays for his support and guidance.

4.
Treasurer’s report on accounts ended 31 March 2019

Yvonne Richardson, the Treasurer, presented the financial statements for the year ended 31 March 2019

The income and expenditure account shows a surplus for the year of £780, an improvement on the previous year’s deficit of £433.major differences are itemised as follows:


 Income for the year amounted to £3728, a reduction of £1103 from the previous year.  Items of note within the income category are as follows:

· There was a small decrease in Inside View ticket income but this was due to the fact that there were less events than in the previous year.  Raffle ticket sales, however, increased slightly on each event resulting in a higher overall sum than in the previous year.

· Fundraising events which included Tea Time Talks, another visit to Alderman Fenwick’s House visit and a guided walk of the City, generated a the sum of £855. However, there were payments for the 2 previous years amounting to £553 which were not previously advised by the Theatre. It was necessary to charge these sums to the 2018/19 year resulting in the reducing the overall income figure to £302.

· The annual visit to Scarborough generated a profit of £558, lower than in the previous year which was boosted by a one-off early bird ticket promotion by the Stephen Joseph Theatre.

· Matcham’s Numbers again helped our overall income, this year by the sum of £1200.


Expenditure during the year amounted to £2947, a fall of £2318 on the previous year.


Items of note within the expenditure category are:

· Wine and gifts for Inside View guests amounting to £95 was deducted from the income for these events showing net income. Other sundry expenses, mainly thank you gifts, totalled £263.

· The ever popular fruit baskets to welcome the visiting companies cost £834.

· A donation of £1850 was made to the Theatre for the chair refurbishment project.


The Balance Sheet shows net assets of £5958, represented mainly by cash at bank and in hand and amounts owed of £3294 of which the majority is £3226 and owed to the Friends from the Theatre for ticket sales etc. which are collected via the Booking Office. There is a small accrual for £403 in respect of a sum owed for a Tea Time Talk and a fruit delivery received just before the year end.


Yvonne asked for a proposer to accept the accounts.  Geraldine Sharkey proposed acceptance and Carol Ainslie seconded.

5.
Election of examiner

Yvonne advised that Keith Proudfoot has agreed to continue in the role of examiner of the accounts. Yvonne asked for a proposal to appoint Keith Proudfoot in this capacity in 2019-20.  The proposal was given by Clive Freemantle and seconded by Sue Jenkins.
6.
Election of Officers and Committee Members

There are six Officer posts up for election:

Chair, Vice Chair, Treasurer, Assistant Treasurer, Secretary, and Assistant Secretary 

There being only one nomination for Chairman, Pam Clarke was duly elected.


There being only one nomination for Vice Chairman, Clive Freemantle was duly elected.


There being only one nomination for Treasurer, Mark Sugden was duly elected. 

There being only one nomination for Assistant Treasurer, Yvonne Richardson was duly elected. 


There being only one nomination for Secretary, June Svenson was duly elected.


There was only one nomination for Assistant Secretary, Sue Jenkins was duly elected

There being two nominations for four committee posts the following were duly elected – Christine Holmes-Franklin and Gillian Wingfield.

Carol Ainslie, Ruth Barber, Karin Dyke, Maggie Hornsby, Eve Purvis continue to serve as committee members.
Geraldine asked for a round of applause for the committee as thanks for their hard work.  

Meeting closed and Philip Bernays took questions from the floor.
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